It’s a beautiful Monday morning with no rain (yet) and low humidity. Peonies are blooming and starting to see more and more turtles crossing the roads and little fawns. I even saw a brood of tiny little turkeys and their momma this morning heading into Crandon. I guess for the end of June, that’s the right time, it is just crazy how quickly June has flown.
Some good things in the future coming up is the Trap Shoot that is sponsored by the Hiles Fire Department. It will be held this year again in Argonne at Black Bear Trap Range. We know that it’s not the same as having it right here in town, but please come and support the Fire Department. Through no fault of our own, we are unable to use our current trap range. But, just as in life itself, that door closing will open two new doors. For the current Hiles Trap Range located by the Hiles Mill Pond, our town’s Veteran Memorial will be moved to there, updated and expanded. Flags for each branch plus a Memorial Wall and possibly bricks purchased by families in honor of our veterans. More on that will be coming as planning gets further along.
The other window that has been opened is a new trap range that will be located on County Road S by the transfer (dump) station. That planning committee is also underway with many ideas and parties involved. With that location, we are looking at what is doable now, but also planning for the future. At this point, the idea is to have two shooting stations with trap houses and lights so that night shoots are a possibility in the future. The area could also be used as an education area for hunter training courses that are more hands on. So please support the trap shoot in July. Also keep watch on our website and Facebook page because we will be selling special edition shirts for the trap shoot and can be picked up the day of. 
Luckily, even with all of the rain that we have had, construction is going well on the dam-or at least the demolition of the old one. Lots of wet basements are still occurring though, and lots of mud. So if you’re going off road with a vehicle, have a little caution as to where your going. There’s a lot more standing water in the woods then you might think.
On Saturday July 6th at 8am at the Hiles Town Hall, there will be the annual Pine Lake District Meeting. The next town meeting will be on Wednesday July 10th at 6pm and the next  Hiles Fire Department meeting will be on Monday July 8th. 
On a sadder note, the Hiles Service Club has decided to dissolve. That is sad for our community, because they truly made it a better place. Beautifying our town was one of their goals, but the other goal that was had was to bring the community together and they certainly did that. I’m honestly not sure what other small town put on routine dinners for Memorial Day and a fall dinner, let alone have weekly coffee with goodies and/or breakfast in our little museum. We owe them a deep heartfelt thank you for everything that they have done over the years for our town. The hours of unselfishness has been felt by many, including a lot of people just visiting and just amazed at what a few determined ladies can accomplish. Thank you ladies, we will miss you. Job well done!!!! You will be missed!
Have a great week everyone, keep those in your prayers who are struggling with health issues, especially Ray Nery and Ed Dancik and his families. Keep an eye on your friends, make sure that they’re doping ok! Happy birthday also going out to our chairman Brian Bukovic this week! 

